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	Proposal(s)

	Erection of mansard roof extension with front and rear dormer windows

	Representations 



	Consultations: 
	No. notified


	0
	No. of responses


	1

	No. of objections

No of comments

No of support
	1
0
0

	Summary of representations 


	One objection was received from a nearby address, the objection is summarised below:
1. We object to the poorly considered design of the proposed mansard structure, especially in relation to neighbouring houses and the overall look of the terrace. The proposed 2 front dormer windows, described in the application form as ‘in style to match existing’ are clearly intended to be read as one with the existing 1st and 2nd floor front windows. This would not be in keeping, in particular because the proposed dormer windows project forward of the party parapet walls. 

2. In contrast with this proposed design, the roof extension at 23 Leighton Grove, clad in lead with discreet doors and windows to front and rear elevations, does not interrupt the rhythm of the terrace’s front elevation, being set back from both front and party parapet walls. Although Leighton Grove is not in a conservation area, surely Camden’s planning department must recognise and sustain the integrity of its architectural heritage. 

3. In principle, we would have no objection to an application for a loft conversion at 25 Leighton Grove if it followed the design envelope of what has been constructed at 23 Leighton Grove.

4. An additional point: reading the application in detail it is not clear what provision is being made for safe exit from the proposed mansard in the event of the fire. As immediate neighbours we would wish to be assured of such details.
Officer response to point 1-3 above:

1. The proposed mansard is traditionally designed and would comply with CPG Home Improvements 2021. The front dormer windows are designed in the style to match existing, specifically the 1st and 2nd floor windows. This follows the guidance and is in keeping with the architectural style of the existing building. The dormer windows would not project ahead of the parapet party wall. The design of the proposed mansard is more traditional and in keeping with the character of the terrace than the mansard at no.23. 
Officer response to point 4 above:

2. There is no requirement to create an additional means of escape for this mansard roof extension. The exit point would be the internal stair.

	Recommendation:- 

Grant planning permission 


